There were a very large number of applicants for the position of Principal and the

Council was extremely gratified by their standard and is confident that, in obtain-
“ing the services of a person with such a wealth and variety of experience and back-
ground, lirs West will prove an able successor to Dr Star,

The members of the Women's College Union welcome Mrs West to this challenging and
rewarding position and look forward to the opportunity of meeting with her early in
the New Year,

NEWS

At the luncheon on June 28th 1980, Professor Alice Tey spoke on 'The Soviet
Constitution, Law and the Citizen Today.' The audience was most interested in
the exposition by one who knows the law and who has also lived in Russia,

Libby PRIOR has completed her Ph,D. in Philosophy at Monash University. She
presented a paper at the Australasian Association of Philosophy Conference held
in Sydney in August. She is a Philosophy Tutor at Melbourne University.

Rosalind HULL is nursing at Westmead Hospital in Redbank House, the children's
Psychiatric Wing.

Georgina Hart (WARDELL) who is librarian at Shore, spent 3 months this year in the
U.S.A. looking at Archives in Independent Schools,.

Ruth BAILEY is studying for a Ph.D. in Pharmacology. Jenny BINNIE married Mark
Woodwell and is living at Seaforth., Genivive Cumberland (CROCKET) has two
children.

Lyn FISHER is a dietician at the Children's Hospital, Camperdown. Lorraine HARLEY
married Dig Bowen. Helen Frommer (PETERSON) is studying Medicine at the University
of New South Wates. Sue Arnott (PRESCOTT) and husband are in Switzerland.

Ros SCOBLE married Wichael Beker. Helen England (SCOTT) has a daughter lichelle,

Charlotte SINCLAIR married lichael Middleton and they are now living at The Lagoons,
Binnalong, near Yass, Jane SHANNOM married Laurie Gillette.

Johanna Platt (BISHOP) has been helping her husband run Kent Regional Opera in the
UK. and the Company celebrates its 10th anniversary this year., Their daughter
Rebecca (13) made her debut as Principal singer in Britten's 'Turn of the Screw!
in a part usually sung by a small adult but felt by the critics to be much more
successful with a real child in the role,

Jill Mc Kerral (FORREST) is the University of Sydney Carillon Scholar for 1980,
She is also Assistant Editor of the Medical Journal of Australia,

Spoke to liyril BOWHAN LLOYD at the Diamond Jubilee Dinner of the Australian
Federation of University Women - N.S.W. MNrs Lloyd gained her B.A. in 1909,

then her li.A. and also studied Massage (now Physio) and worked in hospitals in

the First World War. She became a sculptor and painter and has held many
exhibitions. Mrs Lloyd was in College during the term as Principal of lfiss

Louisa McDonald whose portrait hangs in College. There were only 32 students

in College then, and Mrs Lloyd remembers how Mis lcDonald would wait up personally
for anyone who was out at a dance. She also tells of Miss McDonald leading
compulsory morning prayers in her *beautiful Scots voice.*

Diane MACLEAN married Wayne Cahill and is a solicitor at Minter, Simpson & Co.,

and is Precident of the Women Lawyers' Association of N.S.W. and a member of the
Law Society's Young Lawyers® Committee. She attended the National Convention on
the Mid-Term Review of the U,N., Decade for Women as a delegate for N.S.W. women.

Women's College Union Secretary, Liz MORLEY is a solicitor with Hunt and Hunt and
is planning an extended holidsy in Europe in 1981,

Jan McCREDIE is now Associate Professor of Surgery at the University of Sydneys,
She and Dr Barbara Field are undertaking a comprehensive survery of limb



